
Summer Update 2017 – Twin Rivers Parish Council 
 
Church Lane:  Following concerns raised by residents we are pleased to advise that chevrons have been 
placed on the bad bends on Church Lane, Whitgift.  We hope this will help to ensure the road is safer. 
 
Ousefleet Village Hall – picnic benches.   Risk assessments have been carried out and the benches are 
now in place for everyone to enjoy. 
 
Ousefleet Village Hall – Further to the closure of the Hall in December due to health and safety 
reasons, plans have now been drawn up and registered with East Riding to re-work the toilet layout, sort 
out the drains, install statutorily required fire doors and disabled access. We hope to have the Hall open, 
suitable and safe for use (though perhaps not beautiful just yet) within a reasonable time frame.  
 
We were successful in a grant application to the Wind Farm to sort out some of the legal issues around 
the lease etc and again, once confirmation has been received that work will commence forthwith. 
 
The Village Hall Committee will then start to work with our residents, other partners and providers to 
establish a programme of activities.  If you have any suggestions or would like to get involved please 
contact Sue Woodcock tel: 07792491671. 
 
Adlingfleet Defebrillator –  We have committed to funding 50% of the defibrillator in Adlingfleet, 
work is on going to secure the remainder.  
 
Transport for our area – We have been in discussions with Goole Go Far regarding access to their 
services – a questionnaire to ascertain need (a minimum of 10) is available to complete to move this 
forward. 
 
Website – We are moving the website and it’s on going maintenance and updates to Vision ICT this 
should happen within the next few months.  
 
New Councillors and clerk – We are pleased that Anne Wallace and Stephanie Hampel have joined the 
team and that Nicola Ingeleton is now our new Parish Clerk. 
 
Empty/derelict property – East Riding are working with the owners of the property next to Whitgift 
Hall (Justice Lane) and the empty house next to the Smithy, in Whitgift to make the areas safe and less 
unsightly. 
 
For any empty or derelict property in our area that you are aware/concerned about -  East Riding have a 
section on their website http://www2.eastriding.gov.uk/housing/private-housing-residents/emptyhomes/ 
or by calling: (01482) 396301 (choose option 2). 

 
This is a very different Parish Council, we are moving forward, making changes, making things happen 
– we still have some vacancies – join us and help us to  make a positive difference for the people and the 

area in which we all live. 
 

 


